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2021 F-150 - Return Passenger Seat To Upright Position Warning Message In The IPC - 
Built On Or Before 18-May-2021 
 
Some 2021 F-150 vehicles built on or before 18-May-2021 may experience a Return Passenger Seat To Upright 
Position warning in the message center of the instrument panel cluster (IPC) when the passenger seat is already in 
the upright position. This may be due to a software parameter in the driver front seat module (DSM). To correct the 
condition, download and run the DSM - Driver Front Seat Module (DSM) Configuration app on the latest level of the 
Ford diagnostic scan tool. For claiming, use causal part number 14C708 and applicable labor times from Section 10 
of the Service Labor Times Standard (SLTS) Manual. 
 
APPLICABLE VEHICLES 
 2021 TRUCK: FD P702N F150 
 


